Coastal Quilters Guild 

General Meeting Minutes, March 8, 2012

· The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

· Welcome and opening remarks.
Irelle Beatie welcomed all guests and congratulated Marty Frolli and Barb Postma on having led a very successful Challenge. She thanked members for donating canned goods and scraps to be used in making dog beds. The Loosie Goosies were recognized and appreciated for providing snacks before the meeting. 
· Announcements –  Irelle and others made the following announcements:

· Members were reminded that the CQG Directory is intended to be used for Guild-related matters only.
· The next Board Meeting will be held on March 15 at 6:30 PM at Maravilla. All interested members were encouraged to attend the meeting as well as meet for dinner at Fresco North at 5:00 PM.

· Elections for next year’s officers and board members are fast approaching. There are two Board positions for no willing candidate has come forward – Speaker Liaison and Public Relations. We also need volunteers to fill the following positions: Door Prizes (2 members), Block of the Month (1 additional member - with computer skills), Library (2 members), Welcome Committee (2 members).  Interested parties should contact Debra Blake.

· The Adult Education schedule is now available, and in spite of increased fees, the quilting classes offered are still a good bargain.

· Guild newsletter producers Julie Cohen and Jean Phillips requested that all articles for the next issue of Coast Lines be submitted by the beginning of the following week to accommodate Julie’s upcoming travel plans.

Committee Reports:   

· Workshops:  Diane Eardley and Carol Fay
The disappearing 4-patch workshop to be offered by Carol Fay on Saturday, March 10, is already full, but a waiting list has been started.

Next month’s speaker, Judith Baker Montano, will present a talk on Crazy Quilt History and teach a 2-day “Crazy Quilt Memories” workshop on April 13 and 14. Participants will work on a project involving Victorian crazy quilting and turpentine photos embellished with silk ribbon embroidery and Victorian fancy stitching.

Marcia Stein will speak at the May meeting and teach a workshop. 
Members presented a delightful variety of small portrait quilts that were created in  the February workshop with Ann Turley. A few projects from other workshops were also shown.
· Quilt Show: Karen Pickford

Karen reported that all show related positions have been filled and that enthusiastically urged members get started or keep working on quilts to be entered. The next Quilt Show Committee meeting will be held at St. Andrews Church at 5:00 PM on April 12 (just before the Guild meeting). Sign-ups for the Boutique will begin during the general membership meeting. Karen is looking for a volunteer with a truck who will be able to transport the long poles used for during the show.
· Community Quilts: 
Carol Hart displayed the huge Valentine card received from the clients of Food from the Heart in response to the Guild’s recent donation of quilted place mats, which have come to be treasured by their recipients. Noozhawk  published a detailed story about the Guild and its collaboration with Food from the Heart in its February 20 online edition.
· Block of the Month:  
Kika Hutchings and Carolyn Rory showed samples of  next month’s block and drew the name of this month’s winner –  by a happy coincidence, Kika Hutchings took home a well-deserved set of  blocks.
After a short break during which the final Challenge votes were turned in: 

· Door Prizes:  Marie Butcher and Dee Johnson
The Door Prize winners were:  Suzanne Zanesco, JoAnn Abraham, and Marilyn Siegel. The total collected was $230. Our faithful donors were recognized and appreciated – Craft Essentials, Grant House Sewing Machines, Art and Jenny’s Sewing Machine Center, and Quilt Ventura.
· Show and Tell:
Eleven members displayed their recently completed or almost completed quilts, and the following “tells” were presented.

Norah McMeeking informed the Guild about an upcoming juried quilt show entitled, “Italy: the Colors and the Passion,” to take place in Rome at a private gallery in September 2012. It’s being advertised by word of mouth only, so anyone interested in entering should contact Norah.

Roxanne Barbieri announced an event that will take place in her store on March 21 from 12-2 PM. The author and photographer who produced the book “Craft Activism” will present for a show-and tell, behind-the-scenes stories, and an array of projects from the book.

Isabel Downs reminded Guild members of the importance of updating or creating emergency preparedness kits and sincerely encouraged everyone to take this precaution.

FINALLY… The Challenge quilts were presented and the winners revealed! 

Many members contributed to organizing yet another excellent Challenge event. Co-chairs Marty Frolli and Barb Postma thanked them for their efforts. JoAnn Dovgin did a wonderful job reading the titles and descriptions for each quilt as the each quilt maker individually displayed her Challenge entry. Stunning quilts were made by all participants. 



The 2012 CQG Challenge winners are: 

First Place: 
Leslie Dodge 
"In the Jungle" 

Second Place: 
Rita Hardin 
"Drag On In and Bring Your Friends”

Third Place: 
Marilyn Siegel 
"House of Peace and Tranquility" 


First Honorable Mention: 
Mary Ballard 
"Celtic Sun" 

Second Honorable Mention: 
Patti Latourelle 
"Bird of Paradise" 

Third Honorable Mention: 
Peggy Beavers 
"Que Viva La Fiesta"

Meeting Adjourned at 8:30pm.
